St. Peter the Apostle Catholic Church
Pastoral Parish Council Meeting: May 2, 2022

ATTENDEES:

Kathy Greene, Chairperson Henry Glowiak
Elaine Brehm, Secretary Consuelo Gomez
Joanne Boyko Fr. Mike Imperial

Jennifer Langley

OPENING PRAYER: Fr. Mike opened the meeting with a prayer.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PPC MEETING OF MARCH 14, 2022:

Henry Glowiak made a motion to accept minutes of the above meeting.
Jennifer Langley seconded the motion.

HISPANIC MINISTRY REPORT:

Consuelo Gomez reported the Kerygma Group had a 2 day retreat from which a total of
$16,000 was raised. Part of this amount will be used to address the ongoing problem in the
bathrooms and the remaining amount will be earmarked towards improving the parking lot.

PROGRESS REPORT ON NEGOTIATIONS TO PURCHASE ADDITIONAL LAND from T&W BLOCK:
Kathy Greene spoke with Wendy Walker on March 15. Wendy said she would be happy to
speak with church representatives about sale of property adjacent to existing church property.
Wendy is now on vacation so Kathy will follow up with her when she returns.

CONCERNS/OTHER ITEMS OF IMPORTANCE:

Joanne Boyko reported she and several members of the Ladies Auxiliary attended a very
informative talk given by the Tasley Fire Department. She suggested it might be very
advantageous for the church to offer this program to the parish.

Elaine Brehm questioned whether a bulletin board for parishioner seeking work or for
parishioners needing workers could be established, also having a bulletin board inthe foyer to
post pictures of members of the military and First Responders.

Joanne remarked that a new singer, Valerie, was an excellent addition to the Sunday 9:00 a.m.
mass.

Father Mike suggested having a program to recognize the elderly parishioners.

He also reported there will be a Youth Mass at the first Sunday 9:00 a.m. masses with a
children’s choir.

Father Mike reported he will be going to Mexico for a month beginning May 17. He has
arranged for a Franciscan priest (Father Khao) from California to fill in for him.

The Parish Picnic will be held in the Fall when the weather is a bit cooler.

CLOSING PRAYER: said by Father Mike

NEXT MEETING: June 6, 2022



